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Box 75115

Washington, DC  20013  
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May 26, 2006
Anthony C. Freeman, President and CEO
RLA Revitalization Corporation
2025 M Street, NW, Suite 600

Washington, DC 20036

Re: Recommendations for RLARC Request for Proposals for 1113-1117 H Street NE
Dear Mr. Freeman,

On May 11, 2006, ANC 6A voted unanimously to send recommendations regarding the proposed Request for Proposals (RFP) for 1113-1117 H Street NE. 
We understand that the RFP will request submission of matter-of-right development proposals that provide strong affordable housing components, mixed-use retail/residential uses, and/or neighborhood-based destination retail. Over the past several years, ANC 6A has been a strong proponent of affordable housing on H Street NE. 

In addition, we understand that the RFP emphasizes Local, Small, or Disadvantaged Business Enterprise (LSDBE) participation with a goal of 50% or more LSDBE equity participation. The RFP also seeks high quality architecture and urban design. Proposals that contribute to an active and vibrant streetscape and pedestrian environment will be evaluated favorably.

Our main concern with the draft RFP is that it identifies the zoning for the subject site as C-2-A without mention of requirements and incentives in the new H Street Neighborhood Commercial Zoning Overlay. Additionally, although high quality architecture and urban design is a selection criterion, there is no reference to the H Street NE Strategic Development Plan or Design Guidelines. We recommend that RLARC revise the draft RFP to include correct zoning information for potential developers, as well as the design and use guidance from the H Street NE Strategic Development Plan or Design Guidelines that were adopted by DC Council as a Small Area Plan for H Street NE.
The courtesy of a response to this letter prior to our next ANC meeting on June 8, 2006 would be greatly appreciated. If you have questions or require clarification, please contact Commissioner Cody Rice at (202) 544-3734.

On behalf of the Commission,

//original signed//
Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A
cc:
Councilmember Sharon Ambrose

Derrick Woody, Office of the Deputy Mayor for Planning and Economic Development


Fred Greene, RLARC
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